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The Link - September 2019 

Becoming an Eco Church 

The URC have been encouraging local congregations to embrace 
the green agenda and to consider looking at the Eco Church Award 
scheme. This is run by A Rocha UK (https://arocha.org.uk/) for 
churches in England and Wales who want to demonstrate that the 
gospel is good news for God’s earth. These issues are very much in 
the news at present. 

There have been presentations at Synod about this but interestingly 
it came up in our Youth and Children’s meeting as we thought about 
a theme for Harvest and Messy Church. We have now agreed to 
make this our focus for the Harvest season and to challenge 
everyone to take issues of the environment and climate change 
seriously – if we don’t amend our life styles, the next generation is 
going to pay a very high price for our indulgence.  

As a church we have taken a number of steps to demonstrate our 
care for the environment and in conserving energy – installing LED 
lighting and a more efficient heating system and secondary glazing;  
recycling as much as we can even though there are no such 
collections from our site. There is much more we can do including 
the reduction of waste and our use of plastics, switching energy 
suppliers and using our cars less. We plan to explore what is needed 
to obtain a Bronze Award initially – If you are passionate about such 
matters and you’d like to help take a lead on this, please speak to 
one of the Elders. 

Why not start the new term 
by making some decisions 
about your lifestyle and 
especially the use of plastics. We need to urgently change our habits 
so let’s encourage one another in this and also inspire the local 
community by championing these important issues; being good 
news for the whole earth is one part of our mission. May the Lord 
bless this next season of ministry together. 

https://arocha.org.uk/
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With love and best wishes,  

PS: I will be attending the Council Meeting of Evangelical Alliance on 
25

th
 and 26

th
 September at High Leigh in Hertfordshire. Do please 

pray for this important gathering  

Next Church Meeting 

Thursday 26
th

 September at 19:30 

We will look more at the challenge of being an ECO 
Church and start exploring the theme ahead of our 
harvest weekend, with some input from some great Tearfund 
resources. 

All members and regular worshippers are encouraged to come 
along and be involved in our church family business. Please make 
an effort to come and take your part as we seek God’s guidance 
together in planning our work and ministry  

  

 

 
Each Week On Tuesdays 

  14:00 - After the Bible Bite meeting  

  19:30 - Evening prayer meeting until about 21:00 

Prayer Group for the Persecuted Church 

On the second Monday of each month at 10:00 

Everyone is most welcome to join in any of these gatherings 
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It has been lovely to welcome several families in our worship over 
the last month including many holiday visitors. We had Thanksgiving 
and Dedication services for two children who come to CatURpillars – 
Penny and Clara and it was also great to see Heather and Dan’s 
twins – Ivy and Dorothy and to pray for them. 

Howard and Dawn have sold their house at last and are moving to 
Exeter very soon, near to where Howard served as a curate. Dawn 
has been working in that area and Sophie is expecting their first 
grandchild. They joined us back in 2005 with their three daughters 
when Howard went back into teaching after eight years as Vicar in 
Sandown. They will say farewell on 1

st
 September and Howard will 

preach at our service. Our love and prayers go with them for this 
new season of life and ministry. We will miss you! 

Ceci has been making a good recovery at The Elms in Bembridge 
after her fall and broken hip. We look forward to seeing her back 
among us soon. 

Nick and Heather Smith will be 
over from Australia later in the 
month and we look forward to 
hearing how they are doing. We 
supported them several years ago 
through Interserve when they 
were working in India. 

A number of our members have 
birthdays this month, most notably 
Rose who will be 102 years young 
on 7

th
. Many congratulations! 

This month Brian celebrates 25 
years as minister of this 
congregation – he was ordained 
here on 17 September 1994.... 
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 Harvest Celebrations 

Fish & Chip Supper  
Saturday 28th September at 18:00  

– followed by some entertainment!  

Please make sure you have noted the date and 
do start rehearsing!! A list will go up for you to 
sign up for the meal and for those who can offer 
a party piece. 

Sunday 29th September at 10:30  

    Café - style worship for All Ages  

Please invite friends and neighbours to join us 

Our focus this year will be on the environment and we will bring 

gifts for the work of  

 
 
 

And non-perishable food gifts for 

Let’s bring some really nice gifts to bless local people with some 
treats over the forthcoming Christmas period.  
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Shanklin URC Bookshop 
The Society for Promoting Christian Knowledge (SPCK) is 

the oldest Anglican Mission agency, originally founded in the 
17th century (1698) by Thomas Bray, and is now the largest 

Christian publisher in the UK.  

Recent publications include several different formats of an 

anglicised text of the New Living  Translation of the Bible 
(NLT). This popular translation aims to provide a clear and 

easy to read style for today’s readers whilst carefully 
maintaining the content and meaning of the original texts. 

One of these new Bibles is a smart navy blue hardback 
which also includes additional content from Premier 

Christian Communications Ltd – probably best known for 
Premier Radio broadcasting. Included first is a brief 

introduction to, and overview of, the entire Bible by 

Vaughan Roberts. Secondly there is a section by  Justin 
Brierley – a presenter of a Premier Christian Radio show – 

on why he believes the Bible is the inspired word of God.  
Amy Orr-Ewing follows on by writing about the 

trustworthiness of the Bible. This is followed by advice on 
‘How to read the Bible’ by Peter Kerridge of Premier 

Christian Communications Ltd. Next is a One Year Reading 
Plan suggesting  four readings from various parts of the 

Bible for each day of the year.  Lastly, before the actual 
Bible text, there is  ’ Bible Lifelines ’ quoting verses that 

relate to various situations and experiences alphabetically 
from Addictions through to Worry. Throughout these 

introductory articles there are references to other Premier 
publications and sources of support. 

Holy Bible - New Living Translation Anglicised Edition with 

Premier Reading Guides - hardback  £14.99.  

******************* 

“For God so [greatly] loved and dearly prized the world, 

https://www.premierchristianradio.com/
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that  He [even] gave His [One and] only begotten Son, so 
that whoever believes and trusts in Him [as Saviour] shall 

not perish, but have eternal life.”  This is the well-known 
verse John 3:16 but perhaps not quite worded in the way 

that you are used to. It is taken from the Amplified Holy 
Bible which aims to help the reader understand more about 

the meaning of the words as they were used in the original 
setting.  It does this by expanding and explaining the 

meaning of some words in the text and by using brackets, 
italics and footnotes. Another example helps illustrate this…  

“Blessed [spiritually calm with life-joy in God’s favour] are 
the makers and maintainers of peace, for they will [express 

His character and] be called the sons of God”   Matthew 5:9 

The first edition of the Amplified 
Bible was published over fifty years 

ago but an updated edition was 
published in 2015. This updated 

edition has more amplification in the 
Old Testament and an improved 

amplification in the New Testament. 
The text has also been modified so 

that it can be read more smoothly 
both w ith or  wi thout  the 

amplifications. It includes an 
explanation of the general format 

used e.g. different styles of 
brackets, the use of italics and 

capital letters. This translation can 

be helpful when used in devotional 
study of the Bible. A paperback 

edition is available for £12.99. 

Scripture quotations taken from the Amplified Bible (AMP) 

copyright  © 2015 by The Lockman Foundation. Used by 
permission www.lockman.org/ 

http://www.lockman.org/
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So, what’s in a name?  

Our parents name us at birth; 
others are adopted and take on 

the name of their adoptive 
parents; others change names 

by marriage and still others, 
change names by deed poll. Of 

course, there are nicknames 
and also hurtful names but 

whatever the case, a name has 
significance in our lives. Names 

can build up and they can tear 
down. A name gives us a sense of identity; of belonging. It 

connects us to our pasts and to the future. 

What about God? He is the only Person Whose Name is a 

verb – I AM – there is no beginning and no end. He is the 

Eternal God, self existent and yet present with us.  

He has many names and all of them significant. Yet the 

significance behind His Names, is not because He has a 
desire to hear His name spoken as such; but I believe, it is 

more important that we learn to understand and appreciate 
the importance of those Names. After all, we sing about His 

Name, to His name, pray in His Name....and in all cases, it 
is as if we’re on automatic pilot. Imagine how much better 

our prayer lives, or worship times would be, and our 
relationship with God would be, if we only paused to 

contemplate the meaning behind a particular name of God. 

I’ve tried to find out how many Names of God there are but 

couldn’t find anything definitive... but I do know that there 
are far too many to mention here, so I thought I’d note a 

few of my favourites: 

Elohim 

The All powerful One; Creator of the universe; Creator of 

óThe GRACE SPACEô 

Exodus 3:14 

“God said to Moses, “I 

AM WHO I AM;” and He 

said, “You shall say this 

to the Israelites, “I AM 

has sent me to you.” 
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man. 

Jehovah/Yahweh/LORD 

The most sacred, most personal, most intimate Names of 
God. 

El Shaddai 

He is the all sufficient and Almighty God! 

Adonai 

He is the Sovereign Lord and Lord over our lives; we belong 

to Him at great cost and no longer our own. 

Jehovah Jireh 

The Lord our Provider; He sees and knows our every need 
before we do and He is faithful to fulfil our needs! 

Jehovah MôKaddesh 

God our Sanctifier 

Jesus redeemed us by sacrificing Himself. God sees us 

sanctified, set apart and made holy and our response 
should be to walk that out in our daily lives. 

Jehovah Nissi 

He is our banner, our victory!! 

Jehovah Rapha 

The Lord our Healer 

God heals us on a physical, spiritual and emotional level. 

Jehovah Rohi 

The Lord is our Shepherd 

He cares for us, feeds and guides us and gives us direction 

in all things. 

Jehovah Tsidkenu 
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Brain Teasers:  

The answers to the questions 1 - 4 all have a Connection 

1. Which female prison reformer was born in 1780, in Norwich?  

2. According to the old nursery rhyme, who was 'quite 

contrary'?  

3. Who is the Wessex Synod Child & Youth 

Development Officer (she has been to our 

church)?  

4. Who was the ninth governor of Alaska (from 

2006 to 2009)?  

5. What is the connection between the answers 

to questions 1 - 4. 

Answers are on Page 27 

He is our Righteousness and declares us innocent because 
of the blood of the Lamb. 

Alpha and Omega 

He is the Beginning and the End! 

Emmanuel 

God with us 

Why not think about adding to this list and the next time 
you have a need or simply wish to bless God with your 

prayers and worship, or just have a chat with Him, choose one of 
His names and use it specifically....your prayer and worship times 
will become more meaningful and your walk with the Lord all the 
more precious as your understanding and appreciation for His grace 
and mercy deepens in faith for the absolutely awe inspiring, 
awesome God that He is!! 

Until next time 

Sheilagh 
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Games Evening 

Friday 13
th

 September 

18:00 ï 20:00 

A fun evening for all ages  

ï with refreshments 

Pool, Table Tennis, Table Football,  
Air Hockey, table top games 

All are welcome 

Do please drop in and enjoy some fun with others and  
help build relationships with other people. 
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Christians Working Together in Shanklin 
Evening Shared Worship  

Moves back indoors after the summer season at Rylstone Gardens 
and the time moves back to 18:30.  

The programme for September is as follows: 

1
st
 18:30 Methodist Church, Regent Street - Shared Worship 

8
th
  18:30 St Paul’s Church, Regent Street - Shared Worship 

15
th
 18:30 St Saviour on the Cliff, Queens Road - Shared Worship 

22
nd 

 16:00 Cowes Enterprise College, Crossfield Avenue 
 Isle of Wight Songs of Praise  
 With Tim Daykin & the Isle of Wight Symphony Orchestra  

29
th
  18:30 Sacred Heart Church, Atherley Road - Shared Worship 

Thanks folks.... 

A huge thank you to everyone who helped make the Tea and Cake 
event in August a great success.  

The stormy weather meant that it was moved indoors to St Paul’s 
Church Hall but this was still a very worthwhile afternoon and many 
people enjoyed the welcome and hospitality. Well done to the whole 
team! 

For the Prayer Station an ‘Emoji Prayer Reminder’ was used, which 
was so popular that it has been reproduced opposite for a wider 
audience. 

The CWTiS AGM  

Will be held on Thursday 19
th
 September at 19:00 at the Methodist 

Church.  

All are welcome to attend (Brian, Ed and Hazel are our formal 
representatives).  

Do please pray for our on-going shared work and witness in the local 
community. 
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The Cost of Following Jesus  

For many of our brothers and sisters in the world today, a decision to 
follow Jesus can have far reaching consequences, ranging from 
discrimination in education and work opportunities, separation from 
families and communities and even imprisonment and death. 

For Christians in the Middle East - an area that was the cradle of 
Christianity – recent wars and invasions have led to great instability, 
loss of life and persecution of the Church.  For many years the civil 
war in Syria has been a particularly traumatic time with many 
Christians being caught in the middle. 

Disturbing News recently came through of a car bomb attack on a 
Church in northern Syria and this has confirmed the believers’ fears 

that Christians remain a terrorist target. 

Please do not forget our brothers and sisters. 

At least 11 people were injured in 
the explosion outside the Syriac 
Orthodox Church in the city of 
Qamishli during a prayer meeting 
in July. 

Locals say that if the attack had 
happened just minutes later, 
people would have been emerging 
from the service and the number 
of casualties would probably have 
been far higher. 

Please pray that God will 
strengthen and sustain our 

Christian family in Syria. 

Islamic State has reportedly admitted responsibility for the attack. 

Attacks on civilian targets have increased in this part of north-east 
Syria since the Syrian Democratic Forces (SDF), a US-backed 
militia, declared victory over Islamic State in March. 

Sources report that Christians in the SDF-controlled area have been 
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targeted in recent weeks, both in Hasakah city and the Khabur 
region; at the height of the Islamic State insurgency, hundreds of 
Assyrian Christians were abducted from these areas. 

 Pray that God will comfort and heal all those affected by the 
bomb blast at the Syriac church in Qamishli in July.  Thank God 
that the terrorists’ apparent plan to murder members of the 
congregation after the meeting was thwarted.  

 Pray that God will rebuild His church in Syria, adding to those 
who have chosen to stay despite the atrocities of recent years 
and renewing in them a ‘steadfast spirit’ (Psalm 51:10). 

 Ask God to speak to the hearts of the men of violence and make 
them tire of bloodshed.  Pray that they will come to know 
forgiveness and new life in Christ. 

May we not tire of praying for those suffering for their faith – we are 
all family in the Lord.  You can sign up for e-mail Prayer Alerts from 
Release International at https://releaseinternational.org/pray/.  

Our next meeting will be on Monday, 9
th

 September ï 10:00 for 
10:30.  Do join us – there is strength in praying together and 

encouraging one another to “keep on keeping on.” 

Blessing to you in Jesus’ Name from the Prayer Group for the 
Persecuted. 

Source: Release International Prayer Alert  

P.S. Please also see the Bible a Month for September item on 

Syria (page 22). 

Keep abreast of whatôs happening to the persecuted church at: 

https://releaseinternational.org/persecution-watch/  

https://releaseinternational.org/pray/
https://releaseinternational.org/pray/
https://releaseinternational.org/persecution-watch/
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Synod has asked us to think about carrying out a 
Church Life, Ministry & Mission Review (LMMR). 

Our last review was during the ñGrowing 
Healthy Churchesò day away in 2014 and the 
eldership feel that it would be good to review our 
current practises and goals given a number of 
small but significant changes since then. 

We would need to choose one or two people to facilitate the process, 
who, with our Synod Development & Support Officer (Rev Mary 
Thomas) will organise a day away for us all to consider all aspects of 
our church’s life, focussing on: 

WORSHIP 

FELLOWSHIP & PASTORAL CARE 

TEACHING & MISSIONAL DISCIPLESHIP 

OUTREACH & SERVICE 

WITNESS & EVANGELISM 

… to establish, 

What is our mission & vision for the future and how will these be 
developed? 

What our current objectives are and what new ones should be set? 

What resources do we need to achieve this and where might they 
come from? 

What changes to our ministerial needs do we see in the future? 

From the results of that discussion, the eldership will complete a 
LMMR document (for the approval of Church Meeting) which would be 
sent on to our Synod Pastoral Committee who will respond with 
recommendations on how we might achieve the aims identified and 
what help they might be able to provide. 

If you are interested in knowing more or getting involved in 
determining our future as a church fellowship please speak to Brian or 

any one of the elders. 

Save The Date 

We have provisionally set aside Saturday 15
th

 February 2020 
for a “day away” to discuss these issues together. 

Please make a note in your next year’s diary! 
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Please join us for  

 
Saturday 5

th
 October   

15:30 ï 17:30 

Free fun for all ï no unaccompanied children please 

MESSY CHURCH with a Harvest Theme - Sounds different? 

Why not come along and explore 
harvest through a Messy Church 
experience. This is a fun way of 
learning for all ages - in a hands-on 
way. 

There will be several craft activities to 
choose from followed by a short 
celebration with songs, prayers and a Bible story, and then 
some hot food to enjoy together. 

You are welcome to just turn up on the day. Come as a family; 
bring the grandchildren along ï any combination is fine!  

Enjoy it together. 

ï can you help? Speak to Yvonne Sparks, our Children and 
Youth Team leader   

Phone: 863667 or email  yvonne.sparks65@gmail.com  
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Stepwise is stepping out é 

A group of volunteers in Warrington 
had their first look at Faith-filled Life – 
the first stream of the Stepwise 
programme – which they are now 
ready to begin. 

Stepwise is a little different from previous discipleship programmes; 
designed for the way we live and learn now, participants begin with 
individual activities online as they prepare for later group discussion. 
And, after meeting with their local group for shared activities, they 
can pursue in greater depth the topics that particularly interest them 
through further online study, including video and audio materials. 

Joan Colwell, one of the pioneer group at St John’s in Warrington, 
who wasn’t sure what to expect, commented: ‘As soon as I realised 
all I needed was some login info, I accessed the material via my 
iPhone – it was brilliant! The images and text were clear, and I was 
soon zooming through the menus on offer. For me it could be a real 
bonus having this instant accessibility as I can “do” my studying 
wherever I am.’ 

Stepwise is intergenerational and, as Joan soon discovered, its 
flexible material enables all ages to participate. She said: ‘I was 
particularly impressed with the Bible video and feel this would be a 
great way to engage my grandchildren and great grandchildren with 
the Gospel while at the same time showing off my techie skills!’ 

As with other discipleship programmes, Stepwise involves plenty of 
lively discussion and sharing, but boosts these with multimedia 
material as well as with handouts and books, so aims to cater for the 
tastes and learning styles of everyone. 

Joan concludes: ‘… some would say perhaps that for times of quiet, 
meaningful reflection we should be switching off our technology – 
but I feel that if God has given me the ability to study this way, it 
doesn’t really matter if his word is read from a traditional Bible or a 
smartphone. It’s spreading his message which is important.’ 

Source: URC 

https://urc.org.uk/news.html
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Open the Book 

On Sunday 8
th

 September, Bill and Julie 
Croydon will be sharing at our service an 
example of how they lead regular school 
assemblies in Ryde using this Bible Society 

scheme.  

Do come along early if youôd like to get 

involved and into costume...! 

Another Free Training Day.... 

Friday 20
th

 September  

at Christ Church, The Broadway, Sandown, PO36 9ET 

Come along if - 

 you would like to join a team, 

 are already a storyteller but have not attended training in the past 
4 years 

 would simply like to know more - no commitment. 

For many children now, Sunday is their time with an estranged 
parent. So let's take God's Word to them in school rather than hiding 
His light under a bushel. Teachers and children love Open the Book, 
and Ofsted reports are invariably positive.  

Anyone involved will tell you it's tremendous fun and not difficult. 
Time commitment is usually one morning per week during term time 
and everything is written down for you, so there's minimal 
preparation.   

Training will be provided at Christ Church Sandown (next to The 
Heights)     

 Arrive 09:30 for registration and refreshments. 

 Bring a packed lunch.  

 We will finish no later than 15:30. 

Contact julie.croydon@icloud.com for more details.  

mailto:julie.croydon@icloud.com
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on our Christian Brothers and Sisters who are 

being persecuted in IRAN 

World Watch List No. 9 

Who Is The Leader Of Iran? 

Supreme Leader Ayatollah Ali Khamenei is the leader of Iran. 

How Many Christians Live In Iran? 

There are 800,000 Christians in Iran – a tiny minority in a country of 
82 million, making up less than one per cent of the population. 
Amazingly, while Christians from Muslim backgrounds must keep 
their faith secret and could face the death penalty if discovered, they 
make up the largest group of Christians in the country. 

Why Are Christians Persecuted In Iran? 

Christianity is seen as a Western influence and a threat to the Islamic 
Republic of Iran. All ethnic Persians are seen as Muslims. It is illegal 
to produce Christian literature or hold church services in their 
language, Farsi. If an ethnic Persian leaves Islam they can be 
punished with the death penalty – although they are more likely to be 
imprisoned for ‘crimes against national security’. 

What Is Life Like For Christians In Iran? 

Believers from Muslim backgrounds keep their faith secret. Secret 
house churches are monitored and frequently raided, and dozens of 
Christians are imprisoned in appalling conditions. 

Your support and prayers have helped to provide trauma care for 
believers who were imprisoned in Iran and are now living abroad. 
Wahid, pictured above, was a house church leader in Iran. He 
says, “As a former prisoner, I have often felt alone, and thought 
nobody cared about me. This training proved me wrong." 

Christians from Armenian and Assyrian churches are allowed to 
practise their faith openly, but they still face discrimination, and it is 
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illegal for them to share the gospel with Muslims. 

"I am encouraged that you visit us, that my story is shared, and that 
people pray for me." - A house church leader who was imprisoned in 
Iran. He has received trauma care in Turkey through Open Doors 

How Can I Help Christians In The Middle East? 

You Can Give To Provide Vital Support 

Open Doors advocates for those who are imprisoned for their 
Christian faith in Iran and organises trauma care conferences for 
former prisoners who now live in another country in the region. 

You Can Speak Out 

Sign up for advocacy alerts at www.opendoorsuk.org/about/how-we-
help/advocacy/ for updates on how you can be a voice for our 
persecuted church family. 

You Can Pray 

Brother Andrew, the founder of Open Doors, says, “Our prayers can 
go where we cannot... There are no borders, no prison walls, no 
doors that are closed to us when we pray.” 

A Prayer For Iran 

Lord Jesus, we lift to you our persecuted family in Iran. May Your 
tangible presence surround those who are imprisoned for their faith 
and give them courage to continue to witness for You. Stir the hearts 
of those in government and authority, that they would allow for more 
freedom of religion, and comfort and provide for those who have 
been rejected by their families and communities.  

Source: Open Doors 

https://www.opendoorsuk.org/about/how-we-help/advocacy/
https://www.opendoorsuk.org/about/how-we-help/advocacy/
https://www.opendoorsuk.org/
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Bible a Month Club for September  

Syria  

More than 400,000 Syrians 
have lost their lives since 2011 

and thousands more have fled 
from their homeland to 

ne ighbour i ng  coun t r i e s .  
Despite the hardships of the on-going conflict, our 

colleagues in Syria are committed to helping churches 
around the country teach the Bible effectively. 

Your generous support is providing Scripture portions, 

booklets, practical materials and training workshops to 
Sunday school teachers, to help deliver God’s word to 

children of different ages. 

One of the Sunday school trainers recently shared; “Our 

primary task is to lead each student and child towards a 
personal relationship with Jesus, our Saviour and Lord.  

Yes, in everything we do, we want to see young people’s 
lives changed through the power of the Holy Spirit making 

the word of God come alive in their lives.” 

He continued, “Our hope for this project is to ensure that all 

Sunday school teachers will personally understand their 
responsibility to bring out the best in each child, teenager 

or adult.” 

Prayer pointers  

 Praise God for the courage of our team in Syria, who 

persist in making God’s word known to the new 
generation. 

 Please pray for the 400 Sunday school teachers who 
receive training every year, that they might grow in 

understanding and love for God’s word. 
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 Thank God for the support of church leaders around 
Syria and for their ongoing desire to partner with Bible 

Society. 

 Pray for the stability and safety for the country, that our 

colleagues may continue to enjoy this opportunity to 
serve the Syrian Church. 

Source: Bible Society.  

PS If you would like to know more about the amazing 

ministry of Bible a Month Club and The Bible Society 
there are leaflets about it on the trolley at the back of the 

Church or I would be happy to share more. Alternatively, 
you can go to https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/ where you 

can read about the fantastic work they do, as well as sign 

up for the Bible a Month Club.  

Tadala's Story 

More than half the people in Malawi live below the 
poverty line. And many of the children are vulnerable, 

with little hope. Tadala longs for a better future. With 
Bible Societyôs help, she can have one.  

Weôre providing childrenôs Bibles to Sunday schools 
across Malawi, to give children hope and 

purpose. Children learn Bible stories, grow in faith and 
more come to church each week. Today, thanks to Bible 

Society supporters, Tadala has Godôs word ï and itôs 
changing her life.  

Please help bring the life-giving message of the Bible to 
more people like Tadala across the world. 

Just £5 can help translate, print and distribute the 

Bible. You can help change lives, for good. 

God Bless  

Jane H 

https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/
https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/
https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/get-involved/bible-a-month/
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Inbox Inspirations Reaches 1,000th Edition 

Daily Devotions, the United Reformed 
Church’s (URC) series of digital daily 
Bible readings, reflections and 
prayers, reached its 1,000

th
 edition on 

23
rd

 August. 

The devotions are written by more 
than 100 people from across the 
denomination. 

More than 3,000 subscribers receive the inspirational readings in 
their inboxes at 06:00 each day, and hundreds more follow online. 

Rev Andy Braunston, Minister of Barrhead, Shawlands and 
Stewarton URCs in the Synod of Scotland’s Southside Cluster, 
created the project when working for the Metropolitan Congregation 
in Manchester in 2016. He sent out his own reflections on the weekly 
lectionary readings to members of the congregation. 

He said: “I am so pleased that so many people both read the 
Devotions and have volunteered to write for them.  

“Many people have commented that the devotions are a way in 
which the URC expresses a form of unity, each day, normally first 
thing in the morning, so many of us are reading, reflecting and 
praying about the same passage.” 

A small team of people work with Andy to advise on themes and 
sometimes suggest writers for a particular series, for example, Rev 
Janet Tollington's series on Job and Rev Michael Hopkin's series on 
the Lord's Prayer. 

One of the writers, Rev Fiona Thomas, URC Secretary for Education 
and Learning, shares her experience in writing a devotion: “I enjoy 
the discipline of staying within the word limit and writing a short 
prayer, always aware that the people who offer these on the day 
before or after may be coming at the text from a completely different 
direction from myself. That diversity is refreshing, and as a 
subscriber to the devotions I find the divergent interpretations of 
scripture startling and refreshing, whether I agree with them or not.” 
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More than 50% of subscribers recently took part in a survey which 
showed long-term engagement with the devotions, and a substantial 
number of new readers. 

Almost 70% of readers were involved in a local URC and another 
12% in an ecumenical church that included the URC. Roman 
Catholics, members of the Church of Scotland, Scottish Episcopal 
Church and the Church of England also read the devotions. 

Around 45% of respondents felt the devotions were relevant almost 
every day to their own faith journeys and another 53% said they 
were often relevant.  

“Given the diverse nature of our writers and our readers this is quite 
an achievement; especially as everyone involved are volunteers,” 
continued Andy. 

“One of the most moving aspects of the feedback is that some 
people use the devotions as they can no longer get to church. This is 
sometimes due to illness or the fact their church has closed. In this 
small way the devotions allow people to keep contact with the 
spiritual tradition which has nurtured them for years.” 

The Daily Devotions are a great tool for local churches for use in 
small groups, Elders' meetings or even as sermon starters. They are 
also available in an A5 book for people to print off for those in their 
congregations who don't have access to the internet. 

You can now listen to the Daily Devotions as audio files at https://
devotions.urc.org.uk/most-recent-podcasts/. 

Subscribe to the Daily Devotions at https://devotions.urc.org.uk/ 
(there is no charge) or follow on Facebook at www.facebook.com/
URCDailyDevotions/  

Source: URC News 

https://devotions.urc.org.uk/most-recent-podcasts/
https://devotions.urc.org.uk/most-recent-podcasts/
https://devotions.urc.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/URCDailyDevotions/
https://www.facebook.com/URCDailyDevotions/
https://urc.org.uk/news.html
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Answers to Connections Quiz 

1. Elizabeth Fry was born in 1780.  

2. Mary, Mary was quite contrary.  

3. Ruth White is the Wessex Synod 

Child & Youth Development Officer.  

4. Sarah Palin was the ninth governor of 

Alaska. 

5. And the connection is they are allé women in the Bible.  

Island Events and News 

Pick up all the Island Christian news at: 

www.wightchurch.net  
Sign up for the free fortnightly e-newsletter. 

Several people did not respond to the request to say they still 
wanted to get this email each fortnight – as required by GDPR. Are 
you one of them? Don’t miss out – sign up again to keep in touch 
with Island news and events across the Body of Christ. 

IoW Day - Songs of Praise is being held again on  

Sunday 22
nd

 September, 16:00 at Cowes Enterprise College. 

The MC for the afternoon will be Tim Daykin from Radio Solent. 
Doors will open at 15:15. Details of tickets will be out soon. 

*** 

Pray the Wight ï Friday 4
th

 October at 19:30 

at True Vine Church 

A gathering organised by the Wight Church Network to pray for our 
Island community and for our nation, especially in the run up to the 
Brexit date. 

Look out for more details soon. 

http://www.wightchurch.net
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Sudoku 
A numerical 
placement puzzle! 
To solve it you need to fill 

the grid so that every 

column, every row and 

every 3 x 3 box contains 

the digits 1 to 9.  

A medium one for you!  

The Puzzle Pages     5    9  

  4    5  6 

    6  8 7  

  7 2      

1  8 4   7   

4    8 9   2 

7  5  3 1  6  

9         

 3 6 8 4     

1  2   3    5 4 6  7 

      6  5    6  

7              

   11  8 9        

10    11     14     

       15 12   14 13 14 

15 16      17  16 18 19   

  20 17   20  19 21 20  21  

22     24  23       

29      27        

24         25     
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Last Monthõs Answers - how did you do?  

Across 

1 French wine region (8) 

5 Drought loving plant (6) 

7 Capital of England's oldest ally 
(6) 

8 Systems of wirings and parts (9) 

10 Italian city that's a piece of 
cake (5) 

12 Very long period of time (3) 

13 He phoned home in 1982 (2) 

15 Sea near Italy (8) 

18 Motoring organisation initials 
(2) 

22 The number five in a sequence 
(5) 

23 Old Testament patriarch (7) 

24 Firenze in Inglese (8) 

25 Continuous or prolonged dull 
pains (5) 

Down 
1 Capital of the Emilia-Romagna 
region in Italy (7) 

2 'He has -;, Noel Richards song 
(5) 

3 First Queen of Great Britain (4) 

4 Ancient wind musical 
instrument (7) 

5 Items stored in a hidden place 
(5) 

6 The Man From... (5) 

9 Dennis & Heather (5) 

11 Mortal weaver from Greek 
mythology (7) 

14 Was Engine No. 1 (6) 

16 Used to make a hole (5) 

17 The -, TV quiz show (5) 

19 Tree (3) 

21 Song for a solo voice in an 
opera (4) 

3 5 4 8 9 6 7 2 1 

7 6 2 1 4 5 8 9 3 

9 8 1 7 3 2 5 6 4 

6 4 3 9 5 1 2 8 7 

2 1 9 6 7 8 3 4 5 

5 7 8 4 2 3 9 1 6 

4 9 6 3 8 7 1 5 2 

8 2 7 5 1 4 6 3 9 

1 3 5 2 6 9 4 7 8 
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Dates For Your Diary 

Day Date Time Details 

Sun 1
st
 Sep  10:30 Speaker - Rev Howard Cunnington 

Mon 2
nd

 Sep 14:00 Craft Group 

Tue 3
rd

 Sep 12:00 Lunch and Bible Bite resumes 

Fri 6
th
 Sep  10:00 CatURpillars Toy Clean - all welcome 

Sun 8
th
 Sep 10:30 Visit by Open the Book team 

Mon 9
th
 Sep 10:00 Prayer Group for the Persecuted Church 

Wed 11
th
 Sep 19:30 Elders' Meeting 

Fri 13
th
 Sep 

11:00 
14:00 
18:00 

Worship at Tile House 
Worship at Firbank 
Games Evening 

Sun 15
th
 Sep 

10:30 
15:00 

Speaker - Jonathan Snell 
Last summer concert at Rylstone Gardens 

Mon 16
th
 Sep  18:30 Craft Group 

Thu 26
th
 Sep 19:30 Church Meeting 

Fri 27
th
 Sep 14:00 Worship at Springfield 

Sat 28
th
 Sep 18:00 Fish & Chip Supper and entertainment 

Sun 29
th
 Sep  10:30 Encounter Café Service 

Sat 5
th
 Oct  15:30 Messy Church - Harvest Special 

Sun 6
th
 Oct  18:30 

Guest speaker at Shared Worship here -  
Aurel Vidal from Christian Witness to Israel  

Thu 31
st
 Oct   

A Light Alternative – social for all ages – with 
another Patch the Pumpkin story walk  
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Church Contact Directory  

Minister : Rev Brian Harley  

 *  10 Dracaena Gardens, Shanklin PO37 7JQ 
 ( 01983 862485 
 :  brianharley58@gmail.com 
 

Secretary :  Rob Wightman  
 (   01983 864509 
 : robinwightman@aol.com 
 

Treasurer : Colin Tamcken  
 (   01983 865523 
 

Bookshop: John and Joan Dunkley   
 (   01983 862220 
 : johndfrend@aol.com 
 

Prayer Chain : 
 (   01983 865181 Hazel 

 (   01983 863850 Jean 

***  

Editor :  Christopher Sparks  

 :  sparks_family@btopenworld.com 
 

Please note that the DEADLINE for contributions 

for the next magazine is: 

Sunday 22nd September 2019  

mailto:brianharley58@gmail.com
mailto:robinwightman@aol.com
mailto:johndfrend@aol.com
mailto:sparks_family@btopenworld.com
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Please check the weekly notice sheet for full details 

Sunday Services 

Morning 10:30 Worship for the whole church family 

Č Holy Communion on 1
st
 Sunday of each month 

Č Café style All Age Worship is on the last Sunday 
of each month 

Č Junior Church, except on the last Sunday of the 
month 

Č A crèche is available at the back of church 

Evening 18:30 Shared Worship - see page 18 for details 

 

Weekday Activities 

Tuesday 12:00 Snack Lunch 
 13:00 Bible Bite ministry, finishing at 13.45 
 14:00 Prayer Meeting 

 19:30 Prayer Meeting 

Wednesday 10:00 Coffee, Bowls & Banter  

Thursday 12:45-14:30 CatURpillars  
  Parent & Child Activity Session 

Friday 10:00-12:00 CatURpillars 
  Parent & Child Activity Session 

Housegroups - Various daytime and evening groups meet for Bible 
 study, fellowship and prayer 

  

Please note: Monday is Brianôs day off 

Shanklin URC is a member of the Evangelical Alliance 

www.shanklinurc.co.uk Registered Charity No. 1130459 

http://www.shanklinurc.co.uk

